
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

September 21, 2020 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met September 21, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Mark Fleming, Steve 

Greene, and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Russell Dunstan requested that the Governor’s Executive Orders pertaining to masks be rejected by Jewell 

County. The Commissioners said that there will be no action taken on the Governor’s Executive Orders. They 

also clarified that Dr. Walker is Jewell County’s Health Officer and Nancy Marihugh is the Health Department 

Administrator. Lane Underwood, Brett Walker and Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator, were present for 

the discussion.  

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, discussed operations and fund raising for the SAFE program. Don Jacobs talked about the 

possibility of getting a drug dog for the department.  

 

The minutes of the September 14, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed maintenance projects and equipment repairs. Steve Greene 

requested maintenance be completed on field entrances. 

 

Mark Stenson discussed the trading of lots in Formoso. Mark Stenson said he would prefer to keep Lots 5 & 6. 

Joel Elkins said that the County did not need those lots. LaVernia Peters was also present. 

 

Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 Coordinator, discussed the 

feedback on the submission of the SPARK grant funds.  He said they requested more detailed information on the 

message boards. Kevin Peroutek reported that he is preparing an EOC Enhancement Grant application to add an 

EOC Center that is a portable site. 

 

Darrell Miller, County Attorney, said the Jewell County Hospital advised that they are taking care of the roof 

repair at the Jewell County Clinic. Darrell Miller discussed the transition of the clinic from the Hospital to the 

Health Department with Nancy Marihugh. The Commissioners discussed Russell Dunstan’s request. Darrell 

Miller said a plan was developed and based on the plan started school if changed it would cause concern for 

others. The Commissioners asked Darrell Miller to revise the agreement with Mark Stenson to reflect Stenson’s 

request to retain lots 5 & 6.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Mark Fleming, Chairman  

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk    Steve Greene, Member 

 


